Minutes from the Craftsbury Conservation Commission 1/16/2023 - In attendance: Diane
Morgan (Treasurer), Steve Moffatt (chair), Elinor Osborn, Liz Keglor, Colin Netzley, Brian

Machesney (Secretary)

Absent: Farley Brown, Susie Houston (Liaison)

Resigned: Ashley Nunery

-Meeting called to order at 7:08 by Diane

-Election of officers -
Chair: Steve was nominated by Elinor, Liz 2nd; unanimous
Treasurer: Diane was nominated by Brian, Elinor 2nd; unanimous

Secretary: Colin was nominated by Liz, Diane 2nd; unanimous

-Treasurer’s Report - Diane moved to ask the Town to appropriate $7000 toward the
Conservation Fund; Elinor 2nd; unanimous

Diane moved to warn the following (see document); Liz 2nd; unanimous, Diane will send
document to Michelle tomorrow

-Approval of September minutes - Steve moved to approve; Liz 2nd; unanimous

-New member suggestions - Nancy Milholland, Bob Griffiths, Kent Young, Eric & Ann Hansen;
need selectboard to advertise, Susie should advertise and Steve will notify her.

-Discussion of Jens Hilke’s presentation - good attendance, Jim Jones was present to voice
concerns about imposed “solutions” inc. zoning. Brian suggested bringing in “land trust”
organizations to better inform

-No working group reports

-Wind project update - Brian - GMP “upcoming ADLS news” in November

Brian moved to adjourn at 7:48



